Bronte Precinct Minutes
Monday 11th. December2006
Held at Bronte Public School

Meeting opened at: 7pm.
Councillor in attendance: George Copeland.
Chair: Jean O’Regan 
Minutes: Alma Jarvis
Guest: William Mouroukas, Convenor Penkivill Precinct.

Apologies: Carlu Carter, Jan Raynor, and Nicole Stevens. 

Agenda 
1: Councillor Information and Questions
2: Reports: 
a. Traffic, use of nature strips and driveways for parking.
b. Development Applications
c. Environment 
3: General Business.

Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting with correction.
Alteration to the October meeting: Jean O’Regan did not chair the meeting and had offered her apologies for her non-attendance. 
Accepted: Michael Donnan Seconded: Jean O’Regan

1-Councillor updates and Questions:
As Cr. Copeland as he was the only Councillor present all questions were directed to him.
Quest: Trailer continually parked in Thompson St. with tow bar protruding onto footpath (could belong to the Tamarama Surf Club?) 
Ans: All vehicles have to be parked parallel to the kerb, continue to report it to Council.
Quest: why were sculptures allowed to be placed on the grass, as the covering in our reserves is so sparse? 
Ans: Planning could not take into account condition of the areas when permission was granted.
Quest: What is being done re. water recycling in Bronte Park.
Ans: Council has adopted a policy to trap ground water, store it and use it for watering of Bronte Park
Quest: Dissapointment expressed over twice-yearly free rubbish collection being abandoned
Ans: Council has decided to introduce 2 free rubbish pickups on request from individual households and hope this will stop illegal dumping.
Quest: Can the charity kiosk be reinstated in Bondi Junction Mall?
Ans: There were many reasons why this was abandoned, some are
a-rubbish being left after days trading
b-commercial operators were using this facility
c-keys being cut without authority
d-impeded the flow of pedestrian traffic
Quest: what progress has taken place regarding Fitness group’s usage of our parks.
Ans: Council has adopted a policy 4 permits have been issued already.
Quest: How is the Tamarama Draft Plan of management progressing
Ans: Policy open for public submissions till January

2-Reports
a) Traffic, many complaints have been received regarding cars parked on the footpath and in driveways, this is illegal and residents were encouraged to continually report these incidents to the Rangers. 
Cards were handed out, with the ranger’s numbers on them, to all at the meeting.


3- General Business
(1) Tamarama Draft plan of Management
a-Council has been asked to explain the inconsistency between page 74evidencing a multiple storey envelope and page 53 stressing a building on one level
b-Clarify the apparent anomaly concerning the size of the proposal replacement kiosk
page 53 ) 136.5 m2 page 54) 50.0m2

RESPONSE: a) The building will be on one level only, all the drawings of structures etc in the Plan of Management are to be redrawn

b) the figure from page 53 (136.5) was a guideline only figure from page 54 (50.0) is the proposed hieght.

NB the section of the Tamarama Plan of Management referred to in the above enquires are based on the DRAFT Plan of Management, the FINAL Plan of Management has some changes in it

(2) How can we improve numbers attending meetings?
Is the agenda too staid, change meeting times, information stand at Bondi Junction, Council be more active in promoting the system.

Congratulations 
Precinct note extension of “bus zone” in Tamarama Marine Drive and congratulates Waverley Council on this initiative adopted for the duration of the sculptures exhibition.
On weekdays school buses were able to park and unload groups safely.

The facility was abused 
(1) on weekends by private motorists, and
(2) continually by a box trailer bearing advertising for beach volleyball.
Precinct also notes the increase in 361 bus route service on weekends of the exhibition from 60 minutes to 15 minutes is a significant contribution to reducing traffic and parking problems.
Well Done Waverley Council

Requests to Council
1;Calga Reserve Walkway
Could consideration be given to altering the existing proposed design and raise the walkway higher above the ground.
The present design
a) would make access for maintenance difficult 
and
b) inhibits access for bush regeneration activities

(sent to R Gapella, Landscape Architect)

2: Request that the “missing “ No Standing sign on the southern side of Thompson St. opposite No. 23 be replaced.
Its absence is causing vehicle access difficulties for residents due to inappropriately parked cars. 

(Sent to D Joannides Manager Technical Services)

3: Tamarama Gully --- 6 Wonderland Ave:
Follow up on Feb. motion: vegetation in this “clear felled” section of Tamarama Gully has not regenerated. Could Council formally reply as to what action has been taken?

(sent to G Holten Manager Parks & Open Space Operations)

4:Consider installation of “No Stopping “ signs in Darling St. between Ashley St. and the west end of the divided section. During the Sculptures exhibition the section was difficult to use due to parked motor vehicles

(sent to D Joannides)


The meeting drew to a close at 9pm.
 

Next meeting Monday 12 February 7.00 - 9.00pm
Bronte Public School Hewlett St
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